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Incident #: 2023-4705 Traffic Crash (Fatality) 
 

 
On September 27, 2023, at approximately 12:11 pm, Barrington Hills Police and Barrington 
Countryside Fire Protection District responded to the intersection of Algonquin Road (Rt.62) and 
Bateman Road for a three-vehicle traffic crash with injuries. 
 
The preliminary investigation indicates that a 2016 Lexus passenger vehicle, driven by a 74-year-
old female, was travelling south on Bateman Road, entered the intersection and struck the side 
of a semi-truck/trailer that was travelling east on Algonquin Road.  The driver of the semi-truck, a 
41-year-old male from Calumet City, was uninjured.  The impact with the semi-truck sent the 
Lexus into the westbound lane of Algonquin Road, where it then collided with a westbound 2016 
Ford F350 Pickup truck, driven by a 49-year-old male from Crystal Lake, who was uninjured.  The 
driver of the Lexus was deceased at the scene and next of kin notification is pending currently.   
 
Traffic was diverted until 6:30 pm with the assistance of Hanover Township Emergency Services 
for the crash investigation, and mitigation of a fuel tank leak on the semi.  The crash remains 
under investigation by the Barrington Hills Police and the Lake County Major Crash Assistance 
Team. 


